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July 8, 2020 
 
 

 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO: Senator Phil Berger, President Pro-Tempore of the Senate 

Representative Tim Moore, Speaker of the House   
Senator Joyce Krawiec 
Representative Larry Potts 
Representative Donna White 
Representative William Brisson  
Representative Josh Dobson  
Representative Donny Lambeth 

  Mark Trogdon, Fiscal Research  

FROM: Charles Perusse   
  State Budget Director 
 
SUBJECT: Work First Program  
 
General Statute 108-27.10.(b) requires the Director of the Budget to report at the beginning of 
every fiscal year on the number of permanent State employees who have been Work First 
Program recipients during the previous calendar year. Please find the attached report, which was 
prepared by the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) with assistance from the 
Office of the State Controller (OSC).  
 
If you have questions or concerns, you may contact Assistant State Budget Officer Erin Matteson 
at (984) 236-0650 or erin.matteson@osbm.nc.gov. 
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